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Talk Synopsis

Integrating Serious Illness Communication into 

Existing Programs: Challenges and Opportunities

Serious illness communication does not happen for most 

patients for many reasons, including barriers for clinicians and 

failures in health provision systems. Improving serious illness 

communication requires multi-pronged, systematic 

approaches. 

In this talk, we will consider some of the key barriers to 

improving serious illness communication and examine some 

ways to integrate improvement efforts into ongoing programs.
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Objectives for Today

• Explore the reasons that serious illness communication 

does not happen well

• Describe programmatic interventions to remove barriers 

and improve upon system failures

• Discuss ways to integrate new change models for 

serious illness communication into existing programs



WHY DO SERIOUS 
ILLNESS 

CONVERSATIONS 
NOT HAPPEN WELL?





While things have improved, many 
people experience serious illness 
conversations that are…

Heyland DK Open Med 2009; Mack AIM 2012; Wright JAMA 2008

Infrequent, confusing, late, and 
focused on what matters to us



Why does this happen?

Clinician Barriers         System Failures 

Bernacki RE Block SD. JAMA Intern Med 2014. Lakin JR et al. JAMA Intern 

Med. 2016.



For Clinicians

• Intensely time pressured environment

• Inconsistent and varied training

• Anxiety about conversation and outcomes

• Difficult to get to the right people, right time

• Moral injury

Block SD. J PalliatMed. 2002. Buss MK et al. Cancer. 2011; Bernacki RE Block 

SD. JAMA Intern Med 2014. Lakin JR et al. JAMA Intern Med. 2016.



For Systems

• Despite many people’s wishes to the contrary, 

system default is to keep testing and treating

• Many systems have not set up infrastructure to do 

the work

• Variable EHR infrastructure makes doing the work 

(and measuring outcomes) difficult

Bernacki RE Block SD. JAMA Intern Med 2014. Lakin JR et al. JAMA Intern 

Med. 2016.



Why does this happen?

Clinician Barriers         System Failures 



WHAT ARE SOME 
OF THE 

SYSTEMATIC 
INTERVENTIONS 

TO ADDRESS 
THESE ISSUES?



Why system’s interventions?



Tools

Lakin JR et al. Health Aff. 2017

Rennels CF et al. J Am Geriatr Soc. 2023



Patient Identification

• The Goldilocks phenomenon and 

finding the “right” patients for the 

“right” conversations



Clinician Nudges

• Leveraging behavioral economics



Training and Coaching
• Iteratively augmenting clinician skill sets



Interprofessional 

Workstreams

• Engaging the whole care 

team

REFS



EMR

Templates

REFS

• Designing the 

medical record 

to support, 

rather than 

hinder, the 

work



Measurement and Feedback

• Using data to 

refine, adjust, 

and motivate

Lakin et al. J Palliat Med. 2019.



Summary

• Tools

• Identify Patients

• Nudging Clinicians for Behavior Change

• Training and Coaching

• Interprofessional Workstreams

• EMR Systems

• Measurement and Feedback



INTEGRATING 
INTO EXISTING 

PROGRAMS



• What are the ways in which what I 
am hoping to do (Serious Illness 
Conversations) is failing to happen?

• Does it fit into this existing 
program?  If so, why?

• What are the programmatic 
elements and interventions of the 
existing program?

• Can they address some of the 
barriers and failures I need to 
address?

• If so, how might we adapt and use 
them?

• If not, how do we integrate some 
new solutions to help augment and 
integrate?

Integrating into existing programs



• What are the ways in which 
Serious Illness Conversations 
are failing to happen in the iCMP 
program?

• Does it fit into this existing 
program?  If so, why?

• What are the programmatic 
elements and interventions of the 
existing program?

• Can they address some of the 
barriers and failures I need to 
address?

• If so, how might we adapt and use 
them?

• If not, how do we integrate some 
new solutions to help augment and 
integrate?

An example from my experience

Lakin et al. J Health Aff. 2017.



THANK YOU!

QUESTIONS?


	intro
	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4

	talk
	Slide 5: Integrating Serious Illness Conversations into Existing Programs
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9: WHY DO SERIOUS ILLNESS CONVERSATIONS NOT HAPPEN WELL?
	Slide 10
	Slide 11
	Slide 12
	Slide 13
	Slide 14
	Slide 15
	Slide 16: WHAT ARE SOME OF THE SYSTEMATIC INTERVENTIONS TO ADDRESS THESE ISSUES?
	Slide 17
	Slide 18
	Slide 19
	Slide 20
	Slide 21
	Slide 22
	Slide 23
	Slide 24
	Slide 25
	Slide 26: INTEGRATING INTO EXISTING PROGRAMS
	Slide 27
	Slide 28
	Slide 29




